Our Ref: JJN/tg

30 October 2013 

Mr G Arnold

Oxfordshire County Council Highways

PO Box 842
Oxford
OX1 9LL

Mr Arnold

13/01295 & 13/01128 – Swalcliffe Park Equestrian

Please find enclosed a Statement of Objection to the above application prepared by Mr Allen Rollings, Highways Engineer, on behalf of our clients Mr and Mrs Grimston, Mr and Mrs Vandamme and Mr and Mrs Boycott.
This Statement of Objection includes traffic counts taken between 27 September 2013 and 6 October 2013 inclusive which covers two events held at Grange Farm. The submitted report concludes that the proposals will have a severe impact on Grange Lane.

The highway Authority should be aware that there is no extant permission for events at Grange Farm. The livery use is unspecified in planning terms. The use of the existing sand school is for non commercial use, solely by the occupiers of Swalcliffe Grange.

In the light of this the comments made by Oxfordshire Highways should be revisited.

Yours sincerely

Judith Norris BSc MSc FRICS IHBC

Enc 

cc
Mr A Rollings


Mr R Neville (Cherwell District Council)


Mr and Mrs Grimston

Mr and Mrs Vandamme 

Mr and Mrs Boycott

